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Meeting #702 
 

CAPISTRANO BAY DISTRICT 

AGENDA REPORT 

January 30, 2024 

 

Beach Sand Related Business 

ITEM 7a 
 

Discussion to Consider Joining the Regional SANDAG Project   
 
  -  It is important that the District be an active participant in the Regional SANDAG Project 
  -  The fee for participation started at $93,905.20 
  -  Jack and Don worked with the City to reduce our share to $50,000 
  -  The agent from SANDAG and our legal counsel Stan Lamport recommend we take a pass 
 
SANDAG has been the Metropolitan Planning Organization for the San Diego region since before 
1996 when I first began managing here at Beach Road.  SANDAG understands that to be a truly 
regional organization, it must expand it’s territory to include the entirety of the Oceanside 
Littoral Cell.  This is the coastal region that runs from the Dana Point Headlands south to the La 
Jolla Submarine Canyon near Scripps in San Diego. 
 
The project to which we have an opportunity to take part in is referred to as the Regional Beach 
Sand Project or RBSP III Project.  The following pages go into detail and describe the scope and 
planning for the proposed project. 
 
The District has been offered the opportunity to join and be an applicant for the SANDAG 
project and while this sounds like a great opportunity, it has been shown to the Committee, 
from discussions with our counsel, that because we are perceived as a private beach in the eyes 
of practically everyone, there is no chance that public grant funding would ever be approved for 
our short 1.5 mile section of beach.  In this scenario, we would spend a lot of money and have 
nothing to show for it in the end. 
 
Secondly, being an applicant means we would, at some point, have to deal with the CCC with 
the potential for the CCC to level onerous conditions on the District, as in making our private 
gate public. 
 
Instead of risking such exposure, it was recommended by counsel that the District pass on 
joining SANDAG and instead, offer to contribute to the cost being charged to the City for their  
portion.  In the cost proposal shown on the following pages, task 6.2 (that’s the City’s area) 
comes to about $125,000.  The District would be better served at this time by being a silent 
participant and sharing in the City’s cost. 
 
After much discussion, the Committee agreed to recommend to the Board that the contribution 
offer to the City be $25,000. 












